
 
Minutes 

Traffic and Circulation Committee Meeting 
Thursday, March 9th, 2017, at the NCSD Board Room at 148 South Wilson 

 
10:00 to 12:00 am 

 

Present:  Clyde Cruise, Bob McGill, Jeanne Taylor, Dan Woodson, Dick Wright 
 

Public Works:  Don Spagnolo 
 

Public:  Kimberley Victor, Barbara Westfall, Mike Smith 
 
Public comments: High School students are crossing the intersection of Thompson and Chestnut 
diagonally.  Public Works will consider a marked crossing lane. 
 
Problems with Orchard Bike Lanes being too narrow and covered with debris. Public Works will 
consider Share the Road signs. 
 
Old Business     
 

 

a) Status of removal of the permanentized temporary roadside memorial on Hettrick. – Done 
 

b) Status of the removal of the two sets of hazardous barriers in the right-of-way on Glen Haven Place. – Done  
 

c) Disturbed paving in bicycle lane on Mesa near nursery. 
Some roughness was noted by Public Works. This was in existence prior to the microsurfacing. 
Nothing will be done for now. 
 

d) Update on Spring paving contract. 
This will go to the Board of Supervisors on March 21. If approved the contract will be awarded in May. 
Notice to proceed will follow with completion expected in September. Total project cost is 2.4 M$ 
 
New Business 
 

a) There is some confusion over who has the graffiti removal responsible for the Willow Interchange. Supposedly, different structural 

aspects of the interchange are under the jurisdiction of different agencies. I refer to the paved slopes, the retaining walls and the 

concrete guard rail. 
Public Works indicated that those areas outside of the on and off ramps are County responsibility 
Those areas within the on and off ramps are CalTrans responsibility. To contact Sheriff’s Department 
graffiti removal call 788-6067. Public Works will determine a direct CalTrans number. 
 

b) Traffic Regulation Code Updates. Proposed yield signs at Burton @ Bennett and Mallagh @ Bennett. 
Public Works indicated that a No Parking Signs will be placed in front of the Chevron station on Tefft 
and on Vista Del Rio. These are expected to be done in April or May 
 

c) Sight distance at Pomeroy and Olympic. 
Owner cleared the vegetation. 
 



 
 
 

 
 

Next Meeting April 13, 2017 
 
 

 


